
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM     Replacment Fire-EMS Vehicle 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION     City staff recommends purchasing 2020 F250 from 
Quality Motors. 
 
 
BACKGROUND     The Independence Fire-EMS is replacing a 2006 F-250 First Response 
vehicle that the City of Independence received from Homeland Security for first response and 
MCI response with our disaster trailer.  The replacement vehicle meets the specifications of the 
Homeland Security vehicle and is able to respond with the MCI trailer in the event of a disaster.  
The agreement with Homeland Security is that the City would replace the vehicle with a like 
vehicle and maintain the ability to respond to MCI events in our region.  The Homeland Security 
vehicle will be transitioned to the Fire Fleet and utilized as a brush truck for grass and brush 
fires.  The City of Independence advertised this bid on the web page and sent bid packages to the 
local dealerships. 
 
 
BUDGET IMPACT     Fire-EMS budgeted $35,000 in the CIP for this purchase in 2020. 
 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION     I move that the City approve the purchase of a F250 from Quality 
Motors for $33,362.56 
 
 
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS      
 

1. Bid Advertising Documents 
2. Quality Motors Bid 
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